
             Resolution Calling for a Full Forensic Audit by the Secretary of State

Propose that the Tarrant County Commissioners Court Invite the Secretary of State to Increase the 
Parameters of his Audit of the Tarrant County 2020 General Election, by Adding Several Items to   

the Statement of Work to Include a Complete and Detailed Examination of the Ballots and    
Electronic Devices 

     
       A Recommended List of Additional Work is Enclosed. 

Tarrant County has, and should pride itself in the proper conduct of our public business. As many are 
aware, there is extensive concern about the 2020 General election. I have included a copy of a recent 
Rassmussen post that shows that the concern is growing and is significant. I can tell you without 
reservation that the people in my precinct are concerned. I’m not certain that you are aware, but the 
Tarrant County Republican Executive Committee has passed a resolution calling for a full forensic audit 
as well which shows the concern of the Precinct Chairs.  A copy of that resolution is enclosed.

Over the years, there have been numerous stories, by the best known main stream media organizations, 
that have cast doubt upon the security of our election equipment. Numerous politicians, mostly from the 
Democratic side of the isle have expressed reservations about the systems as well. I have extensive 
documentation available to support all this and in fact I’ve previously sent it to the Members of the Court. 

In a year of studying the issue, I have not seen a report from a computer security expert that has actually 
done a detailed examination of election voting equipment, that believes that it is well designed or secure.  
Having said that, the equipment used by Tarrant county is newer and has features that seem to be more 
secure than some of the other equipment on the market. Perhaps it’s time to show how this county has 
made good choices and that there is equipment that bucks the trend? Hart InterCivic is a Texas Company 
and this could be a good method to showcase just how good Texas products can be. If they indeed are.

Soon after the Governor announced the audit of four Texas Counties, I saw that our Election 
Administrator, Mr. Garcia, welcomed the opportunity. He seemed to believe that his department was 
ready to be looked at. This is as it should be. 

The fact remains however that the scope of work specified in the Secretaries audit is not all 
encompassing. It does not include a detailed examination of the ballots. Nor does it include a detailed 
examination of the equipment, software or of the voter rolls. The Secretary’s audit amounts to an 
examination of procedures with an inventory spot check (Voter rolls) and not concerning itself with 
checking the cash on hand (ballots). I am personally aware of problems with the voter rolls here in Texas. 
We watched as a fight unfolded in Maricopa County AZ over the audit issue. This simply should not 
happen. No governmental agency should oppose a detailed look at its processes by the people, particularly
one that is at the basis of our republic as elections are. 

Here in Tarrant County we have a unique opportunity to cooperate with an already scheduled examination
and to expand upon it to show the citizens just exactly what goes on in one of our elections. We can show 
that government agencies such as the SoS and county can work together with private security experts in 
demonstrating a cooperative and open attitude. Audits should not be adversarial and the election process 
should be as open as a glass case.  If we know there are no problems, let’s show it, and if there are, lets 
find them. 



Section 43.007 of the Election Code gives the Secretary of State broad authority to examine the 
equipment. To expand the audit into the ballots, it will likely take a judges approval for the opening of the 
ballot boxes. In other jurisdictions when this has been tried, there has been an adversarial relationship. I 
see no reason for that. The ballots belong to the people, arranging for a completely open examination of 
them should not be an issue. I would expect the Commissioners to advocate for this.  

I’m certain that the Commissioners are aware that there is significant sentiment towards getting rid of 
electronic voting equipment. I have spoken to that issue myself even though I have some reservations 
about doing so. I assure you there are many people much more adamant than I about the situation and 
their concerns will soon becoming apparent. My goal is near total transparency with as little litigation as 
possible. 

I would remind the Commissioners that I went to great effort to express concerns over the equipment 
update issue, and when there was no response, others with more wherewithal than I stepped in and got a 
response - albeit from a different type of judge.

I have read complaints about the “conspiracy theorists” and I expect that the Secretary’s audit was 
designed to quiet some of those concerns. Unfortunately, I’m quite certain that the limited scope of his 
examination will have the opposite effect. Expanding this to a real audit is an opportunity to get in front of
the problem. 

The resistance to complete audits is doing nothing but fanning the flames of concern among much of the 
population. Audits should be done not as a response to suspected fraud but done routinely to show that the
systems are secure and functioning properly. This has never been done to any real extent with our election
system. Testing the documentation and observing the inventory are the basis of any real audit and in this 
case that is the ballot. There is no audit without the examination of the ballots. The ballots are the 
election. Audits are a basic ingredient of any accounting program and are the basis for both accountability 
and trust. The idea that our election systems are not subject to routine rigorous audits is unconscionable.

I am enclosing several background documents. None are dramatic in nature, but each as a purpose in 
supporting the case for more thorough audits. The Secretary of State will be receiving a similar package. 


